
 

 

 15 Aug 2022 

 

Excellency, 

 

I have the honour to transmit herewith, a letter from H.E. Ms. Antje Leendertse, Permanent 

Representative of Germany and H.E. Mr. Neville Melvin Gertze, Permanent Representative of  the 

Republic of Namibia, co-facilitators of the preparatory process of the Summit of the Future during 

the seventy-seventh session, conveying the final draft of the decision on the scope for the Summit 

of the Future. 

The attached draft has been placed under silence procedure until Friday, 18 August 

2023 at 6.00 p.m. 

I convey my sincere appreciation for Ambassador Leendertse and Ambassador Gertze for 

their commitment to and leadership of the preparatory process of the Summit of the Future during 

the seventy-seventh session. I would also like to express my deepest thanks to all delegations for 

their active and constructive participation in the consultations throughout the year. 

 

 
Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration. 

 

 

 

Csaba KŐRÖSI 

 
 

All Permanent Representatives and 

Permanent Observers to the United Nations 

New York 


